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	Dear Members and Friends,
 

Greetings from GAATW International Secretariat. 
 
As we were compiling this month's e-Bulletin, Members of the European Parliament (MEPs) decided to vote against the evidence and the human rights of people who sell sex and in support of a resolution endorsing a report that promotes the criminalisation of the clients of sex workers. The measures set out in the non-binding resolution would further stigmatise and marginalise individuals working in the sex sector. It will cause harm.
 
Reading the resolution on 'Sexual exploitation and prostitution and its impact on gender equality' (which is available in this document), we see that it cites a previous resolution on "forced prostitution in the context of world sports events", a link that GAATW has researched and found to be baseless. The resolution also cites work that has been discredited under judicial examination and makes claims that have been disproven time and again. It is impossible to progress rights protection for individuals in the sex sector, or even have a debate, when one side of that debate chooses to use evidence-free rhetoric to win. But this resolution is not about respecting human rights.
 
Aside from not being based in fact, the resolution uses horribly victimising language, betraying its supporters' attitude to the people they claim would be helped by such measures. The resolution is full of contradictions - conflating "prostitution", "forced prostitution" and "sexual exploitation" but acknowledging "a difference between 'forced' and 'voluntary' prostitution"; recognizing Member States' right to determine their own approach to sex work only to condemn it as contrary to the Charter of Fundamental Rights of the European Union, which is legally binding on the EU Member States.
 
Drawing on an over-simplistic notion of "demand" that has been criticised by GAATW and others (for example here, here and here), the resolution falsely asserts that "the prostitution markets fuel trafficking in women and children". Anti-trafficking discussions on demand have historically been stymied by anti-prostitution efforts to eradicate the sex work sector by criminalising clients. Just recently UNAIDS re-stated that there is no evidence of a causal link, and GAATW's research supports that. 
 
Moreover this unfounded conflation of sex work and trafficking leads to harmful anti-trafficking measures and overlooks other forms of labour trafficking. GAATW-IS advocates for the decriminalisation of sex work, for labour rights for sex workers, and the conceptual de-linking of sex work and trafficking in persons. The resolution supports the Nordic model of criminalising the clients of sex workers, despite the fact that research has shown that is has not met the claims made for it. 
 
GAATW-IS joined over 500 other NGOs in calling on the European Parliament to reject the report. In return the author of the report called us pimps. The decision to resort to racialised language is telling and shows unwillingness to engage in reasoned debate for the good of people working in the sector.
 
The European Parliament has voted to make the lives of women in the sex sector more dangerous rather than work within the human rights framework to ensure the health and safety of sex workers. 
 
GAATW respects women's autonomy and stands with sex workers and we will continue to work with them towards a realisation of their human and labour rights.
 
The hill just got steeper, but we are reassured by and take strength from the number of NGOs and academics who stood against the European Parliament's report.
 

 
Warm Regards,
 
GAATW International Secretariat  

 



	
	UPDATE FROM THE SECRETARIAT
Dance Movement Therapy Workshop
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The GAATW-IS and Kolkata Sanved co-organised a Dance Movement Therapy Workshop for women colleagues providing psycho-social assistance to trafficked and/or abused women migrant workers in Asia at Sampran Riverside Resort, Bangkok last 17-25 February, 2014. Colleagues from Bangladesh, Cambodia, India, Mongolia, Nepal, the Philippines and Thailand participated in the workshop. Dance Movement Therapy (DMT) offers the individual the opportunities to be expressive, release tension or trauma, find their inner voice, and their independence. It can be practiced both as an individual and within group therapy in; health, education, social service settings and in private practice. It is founded on the principle that movement reflects an individual's patterns of thinking and feeling.

 
The 8-day training offered experiential workshops with a wide range of techniques and interventions useful for caregivers were introduced. The participants experienced 60 hours through dance, movement, group discussion, feedback and reflection in order to develop the skill to work through DMT. GAATW-IS has previously organised these workshops primarily for its member organisations in Asia. We hope that the skills they learned at the workshop will help them in their direct assistance work with trafficked persons and abused migrant workers. For more information visit www.gaatw.org and www.kolkatasanved.org
 

 

Anti-Trafficking Review has moved to a new web platform
We are pleased to announce that the Anti-Trafficking Review has moved to a new web platform, Open Journal Systems (OJS). The move to OJS will enable online article submissions as well as support the indexing of articles and references. 
 
We are accepting submissions of articles for our next Call for Papers for Issue 4 on the theme, ' 15 years of the UN Trafficking Protocol' through our new OJS platform.
 
Please visit our site at: www.antitraffickingreview.org  

 

 
GAATW International Board Meeting 
We would like to express our deep gratitude to the GAATW International Board Members for their support and input in the last Board Meeting held in Bangkok on 4-6 March 2014.  
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In the photo (L-R): Michelle Taguinod (Events Management Officer); Asha de Souza (External Evaluator); Mariah Grant (Research Intern); Gemma Sadler (Research Project Officer); Apivart 'Nong' Chaison (Finance Officer); Sandra Claassen (Board Member, Europe Region); Bandana Pattanaik (International Coordinator); Victoria Nwogu (Board Member, Africa Region); and Andrea Querol (Board Member, LAC Region). Not in the photo are: Kate Sheill (International Advocacy Officer), Manassanun Pongnorrawit (Chair of the Board), Thipsuda 'Ching' Taweesaengsuksagul  (Treasurer and Vice-Chair of the Board); Ratchada Jayagupta  (Secretary of the Board), Jebli Shrestha (Programme Officer) and Alfie Gordo (Communications and Production Officer).

 

GAATW's 20th YEAR ANNIVERSARY
Anniversary Message to GAATW
As mentioned earlier, we are requesting founding members, members and friends to share their thoughts and messages for the 20th Anniversary of GAATW. Below are snippets from interviews with two of our GAATW's founding members. Do send us your video, audio or print messages to mark 20 years of our journey together.  

 
"It is my great delight to see that GAATW has grown until today for 20 years. When we started GAATW in 1994, we had a clear mission. First, to launch the definition of trafficking and second, to lobby for an international instrument for the protection and promotion of the rights of trafficked women. And right now, to a certain degree, GAATW has contributed to the achievement of these. 
 
...we should not forget that the prime concern when we formed GAATW is on the protection of human rights and improving the conditions of the affected people.
 
Yet, to our great disappointment the protection and promotion of the rights of trafficked women, children or men - is not yet clear on the agenda and there are many areas that we can improve. So I think that GAATW has a mission to continue in order to promote this."
Siriporn Skrobanek, Founding Member and First International Coordinator of GAATW
 
 
"...it is projected in 2020 that there would be more than 1 billion migrants moving across the world under very difficult situations and circumstances. If anything, given the downturn of the economic situation globally and given the assault on human rights of all migrants, and in particular women migrants, it's even going to get worse. I hate to sound so pessimistic but I think our strategies, our understandings, our networks, our impact - is way too little, and way too thin and feeble compared to how large this phenomenon is going to be. So I think we need to think very creatively, link up with new forms of engagement, in particular, I would say in social media and have campaigns on social media which are much wider, much more global even as we act locally. 
 
Let's bring more creativity, life and humour in the work we do..."
Jyoti Sanghera, Founding Member and former Board Member of GAATW

RESOURCES
Reports/PUBLICATIONS ON TRAFFICKING, LABOUR AND MIGRATION
CONTEXTS published by Sage Journals
The winter 2014 issue of Contexts, a digital magazine of the American Sociological Association, has its Viewpoints section of short comments on "selling people". In this section, 'six experts delve into the troubling realities and misperceptions that frame the discourse around human trafficking.' Articles include: Sex, Money, and Brutality, by Sutapa Basu; Trafficking for Organ Removal, by Anne T. Gallagher; Life Beyond Trafficking, by Denise Brennan; The Anti-Trafficking Rehabilitation Complex, by Elena Shih; Human Wrongs vs. Human Rights, by Kari Lerum, and Macro Claims Versus Micro Evidence, by Ronald Weitzer. 
 
Articles are available free online for a short period at http://contexts.org/articles/winter-2014/selling-people/ and http://ctx.sagepub.com/content/13/1.toc (PDF).
 
Developments in Trafficking in Human Beings for the Purpose of Labour Exploitation and Forced Labour by Vít Střítecký, Daniel Topinka et al.
This book was created as part of La Strada Czech Republic's project called, "Discovering the trafficking in human beings for the purposes of forced labour and labour exploitation." The first chapter presents the development of the concept of trafficking in human beings and the different forms and types of trafficking that concerns various legal or illicit sectors. The second part presents a comparative analysis of the European legal framework in trafficking for the purposes of labour exploitation. The final chapter deals with the theoretical and practical aspects of strategic litigation. It discusses a wide range of theoretical concepts as well as the experience of stakeholders from advocacy, social work, law enforcement authorities and the clients of La Strada Czech Republic.
 
To download the report, go to: http://www.strada.cz/images/Publikace/English/Publication.pdf.
 
BLOGS
At What Cost: The Road to Anti-Trafficking is Paved with Good Intentions
By Rachel Lloyd
This blog article talks about how the author's story and the stories of other trafficking victims are exploited by allies who do not respect the privacy of those who have been trafficked. Rachel Lloyd recounts some challenging events as an anti-trafficking activist and survivor. She highlighted the constant level of damage done by those who are within the movement, who are supposed to be their allies.
http://www.gems-girls.org/shifting-perspective/at-what-cost-the-road-to-anti-trafficking-is-paved-with-good-intentions
 
On the Anti-Politics of Anti-Trafficking
by Neil Howard, Marie Curie Fellow at the Migration Policy Centre
Arguably, in Europe as elsewhere, 'trafficking' is still commonly understood as being about nasty, frequently male criminals who capture and enslave innocent women and children, usually for sex. The way the anti-trafficking field 'deals' with trafficking reflects these representations. Though there have been some advances, the dominant policy emphasis is still on getting the right laws passed, on ramping up prosecutions, on strengthening borders, and on 'raising awareness' by telling potential migrants that migrating is a bad idea because it could leave them vulnerable to traffickers. What has been the result of all this? Why is discourse so reductive and policy so ineffective? What are possible alternatives?

http://blogs.eui.eu/migrationpolicycentre/on-the-anti-politics-of-anti-trafficking/  
 
REQUEST FOR REFERENCES
Researchers at King's College London and the London School of Hygiene and Tropical Medicine are reviewing European policies on the provision of healthcare for trafficked people and evidence on their effectiveness.  The review forms part of a programme of research funded by the UK Department of Health to develop evidence to inform health service responses to human trafficking.
 
There are no language restrictions on the review.  If you know of documents or reports (e.g. legislation, policies, guidelines, evaluations) that might be relevant, please send electronic copies to Dr Sian Oram (sian.oram@kcl.ac.uk) on or before 31 March 2014.
 
CALL FOR PAPERS
International conference: Migrant mothers caring for the future: creative interventions in making new citizens, 18-19 September 2014
This international multidisciplinary conference engages with perspectives from cultural studies, cultural geography, sociology, migration studies, and the creative arts to explore how migrant mothers realise and problematise their role in bringing up future citizens in contemporary societies, which are increasingly characterised ethnic, racial, religious, cultural and social diverse. It will ask important questions about the processes that shape migrant mothers' cultural and caring workin enabling their children to occupy a place as future citizens. It also interrogates how immigration and integration policies produce particular obstacles and limitations for migrant families and children. In considering migrant women's caring, cultural and social practices as interventions into citizenship the conference aims to find out what we can learn by understanding transnational social and cultural resources of care, and also the inter-relationship between motherhood and nationhood.
 
Deadline for submission of abstracts, panel or workshop proposals is on 1 April 2014. For more information, go to:
http://weekscentreforsocialandpolicyresearch.files.wordpress.com/2012/11/migrant-mothers-caring-for-the-future1.docx
 
International Conference on Migration, Borderlands and Development, 17-18 April 2014
International Conference on Migration, Borderlands and Development is organised by the Institute of Ethnic Studies (INR) at Yunnan University and the Interculturalism, Migration and Minorities Research Centre (IMMRC) at the Catholic University Leuven, in collaboration with the International Metropolis project, to be held at Yunnan University in Kunming, Yunnan, P.R. China, on 17-18 April 2014.


This conference is seeking critical and creative contributions focusing on the topics of migration, borderlands and development from a wide range of disciplines in social sciences and humanities. The conference will also interrogate local, regional and national policy interventions. 
 
Submission of papers and abstracts is on 2 April 2014. For more information, visit
http://www.metropoliseurope.org/
 
UPCOMING EVENT
The 2014 People's Global Action on Migration, Development & Human Rights (PGA) will take place this year in Stockholm, Sweden, on 9-11 May (Friday-Sunday) 2014. Migrants Rights International (MRI) and the International Committee for the People's Global Action on Migration, Development & Human Rights (PGA) has announced the opening of registration and workshop applications for civil society groups. Deadline for submission of workshop applications is on 21 March 2014.
 
For more information about the 2014 PGA and future updates, please visit:

www.PeoplesGlobalAction.org.   

"GAATW has been recognised especially at the international level. And I think when 
people think of trafficking with theoretical analysis, they think about GAATW. 
That is one area that GAATW can continue."
Interview with Siriporn Skronabek, Founding Member and First International Coordinator of GAATW
 

Human Rights at home, abroad and on the way
The GAATW e-bulletin is sent out to all member organisations of the Alliance as well as to many of its friends and sister NGOs worldwide. The e-bulletin is published once a month. A Spanish version goes out to the GAATW REDLAC mailing list  after the English version. Sometimes additional follow up information and/or reminders are also sent via email to member organisations. Primarily a tool for communication between the International Secretariat and the Alliance members, the e-bulletin aims to cover a broad range of topics although trafficking related issues remain its special focus. We also use this e-bulletin to inform members about upcoming events and provide regular updates about the Secretariat. We strongly encourage members and friends to send us their input to the e-bulletin at gaatw@gaatw.org   If you do not want to receive this e-bulletin please send us a message at gaatw@gaatw.org and we will delete your address from the list. Please note that we have not inserted the advertisements that may appear on this message. GAATW International Secretariat is not associated in any of these ads over which we have no control.
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